
 

 

 Town of Stanfield 
Minutes of Regular Meeting for October    

on October 6, 2022 
 
Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor Pro-Tem James Kluttz and 
Commissioners Jerry Williams, Faye Love, Greg Bratton, and Brent Holbrooks.   
 
Jerry Williams made a motion to excuse Kevin Barbee.  All were in favor. Motion carried.  
   
Call to Order  
Mayor Pro-Tem James Kluttz called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.  
 
Approval of Agenda 
Faye Love made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  All were in favor.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
Brent Holbrooks made a motion to accept the minutes from September 1, 2022, as 
written.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Approval of Bills 
Faye Love made a motion to pay the bills.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Administration/Finance  
October is breast cancer awareness month. This is also domestic violence awareness month.  
 
Faye Love summarized the Monthly Financial Report for September. A copy is always available 
if anyone would like to have a copy.   
 
Public Safety  
Nothing at this time.  
 
Streets 
Greg Bratton gave a summary of the history of the sidewalk grant.  Greg spoke to DDC 
Engineer Donald Harward from NCDOT, to see if the town could put a hold on this project. To 
put a hold, Donald Harward told Greg that the town would have to have a meeting, to vote on it.  
 
At this time Greg Bratton tried to answer all questions and concerns that the public had during 
the public hearing that was held earlier.  
 
Greg Bratton made a motion to pause the planning of sidewalks on Hwy 200 so that the 
town does not incur any more cost. After some discussion. All were in favor. Motion 
carried.  
 
Bridgette Helms will write a letter to NCDOT to pause this project.  
 
Parks & Recreation 
We have received plans from engineering for the concession and bathroom remodel at Pete 
Henkel Park. Stanly County has approved these plans. We will be running this in the newspaper 
for bids. We are still waiting on engineering plans for the retaining wall plans at ballfield # 1. 
Once we receive these, we will put this out for bids.  
 
 



 

 

Water & Sewer   
Sewer line burst at the intersection Big Lick and Elm St. Our maintenance guys had to work with 
Locust/Stanly Co folks to help get this repaired. Water and sewer are officially on at Park View 
Development.  
 
Planning & Zoning 
Nothing at this time. 
 
Mayor 
Annual leaf pick-up will be on November 19 and December 17. Stanfield residents can drop off 
limbs at Pete Henkel Park first 2 weeks in October.  
 
 
Public Comment  
Bobbie Sedberry- Why leave the ditch on Hwy 200 open? If sidewalks go in, the ditch needs to 
go away.  
 
Phyllis Barnette- The western end needs more EMS trucks, and we need a new fire 
department. This needs to be taken to Stanly County Management to check and see if this will 
happen. It was mentioned that a new fire department will be going in at Renee Ford and River 
Rd.  
 
Alex Kornivskiy – would like to see the sidewalk go in but had concerns going in correctly.  
 
 
Jerry Williams made a motion to adjourn at 8:08. All were in favor. Motion approved.  


